VILLAGE OF ADDISON PUBLIC HEARING MONDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2021

The Public Hearing was called to order at 5:30 by Mayor Raymond Walch with the following present: Trustees James Mosher, Michael Fay, Arnold Champlain, Patrick McLean, Village Clerk/Treasurer Ursula Stone, and visitor John Ford.

The purpose of the meeting was to hear public comments on the Village of Addison's current Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) project. Phase II Wastewater Improvements (CDBG No. 4PW181-16, \$1,000,000 Public Infrastructure Grant). The hearing provides further information about the progress of the ongoing CDBG project. Comments related to the effectiveness of administration of the CDBG project will also be received at this time.

Public Comments were heard:

- Q: What will happen to the building at the WWTP after demolition?
- A: The control building and drying bed structures will remain for the Village to use as they see Fit.
- Q: What about the boiler equipment in the digester building?
- A: The Village has first rights to any salvaged equipment. If the boiler still has a use, the Village Can request that the contractor remove and turn it over for reuse.

Respectfully submitted, Ursula Stone, Village Clerk/Treasurer

VILLAGE OF ADDISON PUBLIC HEARING MONDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 2021

The Public Hearing was called to order at 5:45 by Mayor Raymond Walch with the following present: Trustees James Mosher, Michael Fay, Arnold Champlain, Patrick McLean, Village Clerk/Treasurer Ursula Stone, and visitor John Ford.

The purpose of the meeting was to hear public comments on the Village of Addison's community development needs, and to discuss the possible submission of one or more Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) applications for the 2020 program year.

At this time with no comments being said or no written comments were submitted to the Village on the CDBG program or proposed project(s) the Public Hearing was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Ursula Stone, Village Clerk/Treasurer